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David H. Riza
ON Semiconductor
5005 E McDowell St
Phoenix, AZ 85008
October 2017
To whom it may concern,
Michael Tatum contracted for ON Semiconductor and quickly became a critical resource for the Cyber Incident Response Team (CIRT). Through Michael’s responsiveness and attentiveness ON Semiconductor was able to mitigate potentially disastrous situations (including legal).
Michael is technically sound and able to transcend the bounds of Technical/Business when the situation dictates. While he is quick to respond and ultimately resolve a situation; Michael takes it to the next level to add preventative measures. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Michael will be a valuable resource for any organization and will fit well into many security related roles. His Swiss-army knife mentality helps him focus on the areas where he is needed and lend expertise when he see gaps or possible areas for improvement.
Michael welcomes challenges and delivers on time. 
If you would like more information about Michael Tatum, you can reach me at 602-545-5552.
Sincerely,

David H. Riza
Sr. Manager, Cyber Security Operations
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To Whom It May Concern:

| worked with Michael Tatum at TriWest Healthcare Alliance for approximately 3 years. During that time
1 was an IT Security Engineer responsible for overseeing the implementation and compliance of several
IT security requirements, to include NIST 800-53 and DISA Security Technical Implementation Guidelines
(STIGs).

While working at TriWest, Michael partnered with me on implementing many STIGs and NIST security
guidelines in order to meet the security requirements for a large federal contract. He was also tasked
with identifying and investigating anomalous network activity and network access violations by
employees and contractors. Michael demonstrated a high level of competence in tracking down the
sources of concerning activity and offered up recommendations and solutions for addressing identified
security vulnerabilities.

Michael is very intelligent, and his networking and systems knowledge and experience will serve him
well in a security engineering role should he decide to pursue one.

Sincerely,

Hatl Ildl)

Keith McGill, CISSP, CPP
623-203-9518
Heathcoat1 @yahoo.com




